Extended Meeting of the Queensland 

Synod Ecumenical Relationships Committee

June 16 2009

The meeting was held with Presbytery Ministers and other leaders in the Queensland Synod

to gather stories of what is happening ecumenically in the State,

and to share resources and visions of what may be possible.

The Moderator, Revd Bruce Johnson,

led the meeting and the following are his Introductory Comments
The 27th Synod [2008] adopted the following resolution

(b) Commends to the Councils of the Church that they include ‘The Ecumenical Question’ in their agendas when considering missional projects at local, regional and state levels.

Therefore the Synod Ecumenical Relationships Committee [SERC] began to consider how they might help the Church in Qld take this direction seriously.

The Uniting Church in Queensland is currently facing a serious financial crisis, and naturally we are all somewhat shell-shocked by the extent of the situation and the lack of clarity about how we might deal with this situation. However, many have expressed the view that this is more than a money issue, but a time for us to re-visit our calling and place within the Mission of God in Jesus Christ. It has been described as a spiritual issue or a missional issue. 

In times of crisis our instinct is to retreat into ourselves, become protective and try to re-group and retain what little we have left. However I find myself confronted with Jesus’ statement that “those who want to save their life will lose it, and those who lose their life for my sake, and for the sake of the gospel,﻿i﻿ will save it.”

I believe that this principle applies not just individually, but to the church as the Body of Christ.
Rather than retreat into the safe place and protect ourselves, it seems to me that this is the time for us to launch out into the deep and be more committed to fulfilling the mission that God has laid upon us. It seems to me that a core part of our mission as The Uniting Church in Australia is about building unity among Christians in this country seeking to bear a united witness to Jesus Christ.

Ecumenism can be interpreted as being focussed on creating a united,  strong, powerful church. But I am tempered in that passion by the story of the Tower of Babel. If our motivation is about building a bigger and stronger church so that we can feel good and superior or more secure, we will find ourselves shattered and fragmented. (Much like what we are experiencing now). If we are engaged in our ecumenical relationships in the desire to bear a united witness to Jesus Christ and make God’s reign visible in our communities and nation, then we will see that work bear fruit. We need to remember that we are servants of the gospel, not managers of the gospel.
The SERC knows that there is much that is being done in an ecumenical spirit across the church. We also know that ecumenism happens in different guises locally, regionally and nationally. Someone said last week that ecumenism needs to be functional and relational. Functional ecumenism happens when Christians across denominational divides join together in local worship, witness and service. It also happens at national level in the formal ecumenical dialogues. I realise that it also needs to function at a regional level, since regional leaders can either support local activity or impede it.

The purpose of our meeting today is: 

· to take time to get a snapshot of what is already happening; 
· identify the areas of difficulty and impediments to ongoing ecumenism;
·  provide some wisdom about how more might be achieved locally, regionally and nationally.

i Other ancient authorities read lose their life for the sake of the gospel





